

December 17th, 2021

Dear Residents, Families and Team Members:

With the recent news of the rising numbers of the omicron variant. The RHRA released new restrictions and requirements for retirement homes.

The following changes and updates will take effect by December 22nd, 2021.

- All visitors must wear a **medical mask**, provide proof of double vaccination status and show proof of a negative rapid test taken within past 24 hours.
- ➤ Once again, we have contracted a professional security service to monitor access to our buildings to ensure everyone's safety.
- ➤ Visiting will be **Tuesday**, and **Thursday** and **Sunday** from 12 pm to 6 pm. **ONLY**
- > Christmas Day visiting will also be allowed on the same above time.
- A limit of two people can visit a resident at one time within the resident's suite, not in the common areas. Resident and guests must wear a mask for the duration of their visit.
- ➤ Harmony resident visits will continue in our meeting room.
- A resident who wishes to leave for an overnight visit will require additional testing and isolation measures when they return from an overnight absence.
- > Everyone entering the buildings must wear a medical mask.
- We highly recommend that eye protection be worn.

Further details will follow as we receive them.

Stay Safe

Micki McLean and Dana Dudley